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The Hood Scoop is published as an
informative news bulletin to keep our members up to
date on past, present, and future events.

Gateway GTO Association Meetings
Are held monthly. Dates, times, and locations are listed
in the Upcoming Events section of the newsletter.

Gateway GTO Association Photo Album
If you have photos of past events or if you take pictures
of future events that you think would be good for our
Photo Album, please put your name and date and a
description of the event on the back and send them to
the Photo Album Editor.

The Gateway GTO Association is an
official chapter of the GTOQ Association of
America

Gateway GTO Club Information

The Gateway GTO Association was initially formed
in the summer of 1984 by a group of seven. They all

had a common interest in the Original Muscle Car, the
Pontiac GTO. As a for of communication we publish a
monthly newsletter called “The Hood Scoop”. The
purpose of this newsletter is to keep our members
informed of all upcoming activities as well as provid-
ing interesting event coverage. The club meets every
first Wednesday of the month at Culpeppers Restau-
rant St. Charles Mo. 3010 West Clay 636-916-3105

Membership dues are $20.00 per year and a_il
renewals are required to be paid by December 31st.
You are allowed to have one associate member.

Club Sponsors

820 McDonnell Blvd. 314-895-1600
Hazelwood Mo. 63042 1-800-892-8267
www.behlmann.com
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1820 E HOMER ADAMS PARKWAY, ALTON ILLINOIS62002 * 018-405-3881

Advertising Guidelines
Classified ads up to 50 words are free to
members, add 10 cents per word for any ad
over 50 words. Payment is due upon sub-
mission. (members need to update ads at 3
month intervals or ads will be dropped).
Classified ads up to 50 words for non-
members are $5.00 per issue. Advertising
rates are: full page $25.00, 1/2 page $15.00,
1/4 page $7.00 for three (3) months running
time. Payment is due upon submission, dis-
count of 10% for one year pre-paid. Accep-
tance is at the sole discretion of the editor.
All ads should be submitted to Don Bright
by the 10th of the month.



Gateway GTO Association Ads

FOR SALE

Parts:

Intakes:

1966 AFB #C362 and Quadrajets
Heads:

#670, #061, #66, #46 (74 GTO), #6H

64 fenders, 64 trunk lid, 70 Lemans
valance, 67 GTO passenger door & trunk
lid, 66-67 dash pads (needs recovering),

64 bell housings, sell or trade for 12 bolt

Posi., high performance or 1964 GTO
parts.

Contact Chris Simmons @ 636-456-
3653

Literature:

1964-1972 GTO Restoration Guides
New from club store $15.00

Contact Chris Simmons @ 636-456-
3653

Cars For Sale

None For Now

WANTED

1967 Right side molding
Must be in nice condition
Contact Cecil Morton @ 618-452-9553

Back issues of Pontiac Enthusiast,
Muscle Car Review, and High
Performance Pontiac Magazines

Contact Harry Smelcer @ 636-230-6120
or E-Mail me at Harry71gto@aol.com

71-72 Core Support
71-72 Air Scoop insert (lefi side)
Contact Don Bright @ 636-240-2229

Wanted: Pontiac 400 performance parts

Aluminum heads, headers, etc.
Contact Bill Craft @ 636-332-3422

Services Available

Tony’s Carburetor Rebuilding
Call Tony Bezzole between 9am-1pm
@ 314-878-6892 ‘

ABC DJ Productions

All types of occasions from weddings to
retirement parties. Disc Jockey & Video.
Contact Mobile Marty Howard @
636-946-8641

Cee-Jay Auto Body

ASE & I-CAR Certified shop

2123 East 23rd Street

Granite City Il

Contact Cecil Morton@618-452-9553

Card Services Inc.

#13 Hawks Nest Plaza

St. Charles Mo.

Contact Craig Glenn @ 636-946-9892



2002 Upcoming Events

November 2002
21st Planning meeting at 7pm. Hooters across Page from Westport
Plaza.

December 2002
7th Club Holiday/Christmas Party @ The Kiburz’s home
You must RSVP by November 24th @ 636-256-0163
The meal will be from Bandannas and the members will need to
bring a desert. The party will be from 7pm till ?

March 2003 :
7th-9th World Of Wheels Contact Steve Hedrick for more details.

July 2003
Cruise-in @ Cullpepers (Tentative)

August 2003
Cruise-in @ Cullpepers (Tentative)



Minutes from Meeting of November 5, 2002

We opened the meeting putting the final touches to the Holiday/
Christmas party. See Events page. The Culpeppers cruise-in was
well attended even though it was very cold that evening. The fall
color cruise was attended by 9 members and two guests. See
insert story. There was quite a discussion on trying to decide
whether we want to do the 2004 GTOAA Nationals. There were
allot of pros and cons. There will be more discussions at the party
since this is usually when the most club members are together.
Steve brought up that when you send in your renewal, don't forget
to put your GTOAA number on it. We have to have 25% to be a
Sanctioned Chapter. Club T-Shirts are going like hot cakes. Get
them before they’re gone. They will make great gifts. Contact
Steve. Jerry And Tina Arnold reported on a trip they just returned
from. It was to Harrah’s Car Museum in Nevada. There was a
special display of GTO’s there. They brought several pictures of
some beautiful cars. Also the Oxlers talked about a cross country
trip the took following Route 66 to from Missouri to California. It
was quite interesting to listen to. Sounds like something the club
needs to do. Ha.

Jim talked about the possibility of hosting the GTO Nationals. We
are sending out letters to local dealers to solicit sponsors for 2003.
He brought up the events committee meeting from last' month and
invited the members to attend the November meeting. (see Events
page for more details). We are locked in at Culpeppers for our club
meeting for 2003.

Just a few reminders! _

Marty is the Registration Chairman for the 2003 POCI Nationals
and is looking for volunteers to help with registration.

Don’t forget to send in your renewal.

Don’t forget to vote for 2003 officers. The ballots will be tabulated
at the party.
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ARMERICAN
5 CANCER
¢ SOCIETY \iearmiann omsion, mc.

3676 Morgan Wy
Imperial, MO 63052

Dear :

Thank you for your recent contribution to your local American Cancer Seciety through our
Memorial Program, Your gift of $33.00 is truly appreciated.

The American Cancer Society is the nation's largest, most respected cancer-fighting organization,
commitied to eliminating cancer as a major health problem through responsible use of the
public's funds. This careful application of dollars to important cancer research, public education,
and advocacy cfforts has already had a huge impact on the health and well being of our nation,
and the futute holds even greater promise. The American Cancer Society is committed to
significantly increasing the number of lives saved from cancer as well as the numbzr of people
who remain cancer free for life. We are also taking steps to measurably improve the quality of
life of cancer patients and their families in communities across America.

Thank you again for your gift and your support. Together we make a difference!

Sincerely,

QM C. ”wal%

Paul C. Murphy
Chief Operating Office

in Memory Of: Bill Chapman
Gift Date: 087202002

Gift Amount: $33.00



Gateway GTO’s Fall Color Cruise

It was a normal fall day in St. Louis. Sunday was the chosen day for the cruise but the weather was
changing to where the pick day. The word went out and we met early Saturday mornmg We had a
small turnout because of the last minute changes but we were game. :

The fall colors weren't going to last much longer so we were off. We
decided to go into Illinois

" down Route 3 instead of

Route 66. The first stop was
B Mayestown in the Historic
District. It is a small town
with some small shops. The
next stop was Fort De
Chartres Historic Site. We
spent allot of time here because we happened upon a 1800 era
encampment. Everyone was dressed in 1800 era cloths, guns
tents, etc. There were probably 60 tents set up around the fort. It
was really neat to see. There were French, English, American, and who knows what other settlements
there. When it was time to leave there it just starting to mist a little. This made some nervous. We were
once again on the road. Next stop, Prairie Du Rocher where we went through some more old stores and

shops. We almost had one of the group pick up a stray kitten. Well we think it was a stray anyway.
Next stop the Pierre Menard home then Fort Kaskaskia state historic sight and Fort Gage. There was a
lookout overlooking the Kaskaskia river. With all the beautiful fall colors it was something to see.
After leaving the Manard home we lost two members. They decided to head home. From the fort we
headed to Chester where we were going to have dinner. We stopped at an all you can eat buffet
resturant and had dinner. By the time we got done, it was raining pretty good. It was too late for us to
worry about our cars getting dirty now. Right Marty? Yes Marty brought his GTO out even though
there were clouds in the sky that morning. I got to give it to him though, he hung in there. You have all
winter to get it clean again Marty. We left Chester and headed into Missouri. I was shocked when we
got to Hwy. 55 at Perryville Mo. That is the farthest I have ever had my car from home since getting
it. Anyway we all caravanned up Hwy. 55 in the rain. Even with the rain it was a fun cruise.




AssociaTioN

*Llours, missoV

-Held Events Committee Meeting 10/24/02

-Discussed what events worked and what we want to build upon in 2003
-Discussed what events did not work in 2002

-Discussed new items in 2003

2002 — What worked well?

-Club meetings at Culpeppers — Harry misses the burgers and ambiance of McDonalds!
Schedule set for 20037

-World of Wheels — March 2002 — 3/7, 3/8 & 3/9 2003 — Want more GTOs & how can
we make display better — come to next events committee meeting to lend your ideas.

-Club pizza party at Imos — January 2002

-Forest Park Show — March 2002 — Establish date and promote as joint event w/POCI
-Diddly’s slot car racing — March 2002 — Fun event for club members who attended
-Quality Car Show — June 2002 — Secure commitment from Quality and set date
-Behlmann Car Show — June 2002 — Secure commitment from Behlmann and set date
Suggestions for Behlmann “all Pontiac show™:

-offer prize money based on dealer’s choice and manager’s choices

-make this into our club’s own “regional event” - invite other GTO clubs and other local
clubs — promotion to begin much earlier than last year

-design shirts specifically for the event

-Route 66 Cruise to Cuba Drive In — June 2002 — Have 2 dates in 2003



-Pool party @ Hedrick’s - August 2002
-Joint picnic w/POCI - Sept 2002 — nice park, not so good parking for the cars

-Springfield Route 66 Cruise — October 2002

2002 - What did not work so well?
-All planned events in April — too much rain!

-Club sanctioned cruise nights — too many and too many different locations

2003?

-Weather permitting, a bigger & better club display @ WOW (more club participation)
-Club sanctioned cruise nights, same location, same day of month & time throughout
Summer of 2003 to establish consistency and make easier to promote, perhaps make
Up tee-shirts for this? Would like to see the club advertise in the paper, even if there is
Cost involved.

~Club race days.

-Hospitality room or tent at POCI Natls? Will POCI aliow? If so:

-is this a good idea?

-reasoning behind it? Generate interest in club for members or just have fun?

-Christmas party — club subsidized dinner event at a restaurant?

-How can we better promote our 2 club sponsors? Place their logos on our t-shirts?
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Steve Hedrick (Unopposed)
X
(Missourt)s
Jim Kiburz (Unopposed)
X
(lllingis):
Cecil Morton (Unopposed)
X
Donald Bright
Harry Smelcer
S
Will Bowers (Unopposed)
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